PBCLA Board Meeting Minutes 
PBCLS Main Branch
March 16, 2016
Present:  
Diane Briel (phone), Graham Brunk, Karen Crisco (phone), Cheryl Fishman (phone), Liz Locke, Lindsey McMullen,  David Scott, Hadi Sheikhnia (phone), Josh Stone, Amanda Woolf
Absent:

Janet DeVries 
Call to Order:

The meeting was called to order at 3:35 p.m. by the President, David Scott. 
Approval of Minutes:

· Motion:  To approve the minutes from the February PBCLA Board Meeting (2/22/16).  Motion made by J. Stone and seconded by C. Fishman.  Unanimously approved.  
Treasurer’s Report:
· Everything has been resolved and is back to normal with our PayPal service.
· The money raised from the Scrabble tournament was deposited on March 1st and will show on the March Financial Report.

· There is a balance from Amazon Smile but we don’t get a check until it reaches a certain dollar amount.

President’s Report: 
· Should we participate in both 2016 SEFLIN Conferences? (Regional and Virtual).
· We participate in both generally and $250 is designated for conferences. Check the minutes from last year to confirm we participated in both conferences.
· The deadline to submit our registration is June 30th.
· Consensus of Board is that it’s better to attend the regional conference rather than both or just the virtual. We should register just for the in person conference this year.
· We will wait and see who is available to staff the conference table.
· Group discussion of possibility of a PBCLA newsletter. K. Crisco has created and forwarded a possible template. 
· We have permission to use group-everyone through PBCLS to send emails, but there have been problems in the past with bounceback emails.
· Mail Chimp has an affiliation with Square Space, our web page provider.
· Our next presenter Dr. Miller declined an honorarium, so instead we will create a gift bag with PBCLA swag for her.
· In the future we will budget for a $100 honorarium per speaker.
· The Secretary will send a thank you card to both speaker and hosting venue.
· There has been an issue with member registration because the online form asks for an address but the paper form does not. The paper form will be updated.
· Another issue with the website is when a new member is registering there is no N/A selection available when choosing interests.
· Discussion on how members can change their address online. They currently must email membership chair or webmaster.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Fundraising Committee:

· Will try to plan a trivia fundraising event in May.
· J. Stone will host.

· A. Woolf will step down as committee chair in June.

Marketing & Communication Committee:

· The committee met last week (L. Locke, D. Scott, C. Fishman, K. Crisco).

· Members went over their statement of purpose, made changes, and clarified it.

· A template was made to create a newsletter, it is open for changes and suggestions.

· In the future we will ask members to highlight their libraries, talk about past and future events, and member testimonials.

· The newsletter will be limited to one page so it’s not cumbersome and will have photos.

· Most likely it will be quarterly, not monthly. Possibly it could feature a section on new members (Meet Our Members!).

· It was discussed that the committee will handle all fliers and handouts in the future for uniformity. Someone on the Programming committee will be a liaison.

Membership Committee:

· There are currently 136 active members, with 2 renewals and 3 new members. 
Nominating Committee:
· Potential candidates for Board positions are:
· President – J. Stone

· VP/President elect – ?

· Treasurer – A. Woolf

· Secretary – E. Braunsworth

· Director (Public Libraries) – C. Barefoot
· Director (Academic Libraries) – ?

· Membership – D. Campbell

Professional Development Committee:

· D. Campbell recently received $175.
· Currently working on flier to promote professional development.
· Applicants can receive award only once in a 2 year period.
Programming Committee:

· The next Talk & Taste will be on April 1st at the Brewhouse Gallery in Lake Park. Hopefully this will attract more northern members.
Technology Committee:

· G. Brunk continues to update the Jobs section, and he shared the spreadsheet he uses with the committee.
· Through the website we receive data on who clicks on links, and whether it’s a mobile user or a desktop.
Next Meeting:

· 4/6/16 at the Society of the Four Arts @ 2:30 p.m.
Adjournment:
· Meeting adjourned at 4:33 p.m. (No motion cast.)
Respectfully submitted,

Lindsey McMullen
PBCLA Secretary
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